
Council on Community Advocacy Full Council Call
Wednesday, September 6th, 2017
2:00 p.m.-3:30 p.m.
Members
Jennifer Ulbricht; Maribel Hernandez; Sandy Hewbrit; Bobbie Henry; Kenneth Taycher; 
Sandy McNally; Deborah Baker; Leslie C.; Ivanova Smith; Angela Martin; Mitchell Levitz; 
Stuart Simon; Maria Nogueron; Anne Palmer; Mark Williams;  Cindy Singletary; Jack Brandt; Mark Smith; Jessica Drennan (AUCD); and Dorothy Garcia (AUCD)
Introductions & Icebreaker: “What did you do for Labor Day?”
Everyone introduced themselves. 
Welcome, Call Guidelines & Agenda Approval
Jack and Mark welcomed the participants of the call and reminded everyone to be courteous and not speak over each other. 
Mitchell made a motion to approve agenda. Kenny seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
Approval of Minutes and Secretaries Report: June Minutes
Anne Palmer made motion to approve June minutes. Maria seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 
COCA Co-Chairs Report: Planning Status on COCA Webinars
The webinar is on October 3rd, 2017 and we are collaborating with Jerry Alliston from the Community Education and Dissemination Council. We are going to focus on the intersection of community education and the involvement of people with disabilities and family members. We are looking for projects from COCA members who would like to present for future webinars. As we move forward, we plan on having routine webinars to ensure the work of the Council is getting out there to the network, especially as we move from an advisory to a leadership focus. 
The Role of COCA

Report of Committee Recommendations of Operational Structure and Vote to Proceed 
Jack opens up the discussion by going over the background of the new recommendations. Then, the Council took a vote on the all of the recommendations. Depending on the outcome of the vote, these recommendations will be presented to the AUCD Board of Directors during the meeting on Monday, September 11th. After the Board reviews the recommendations, we will revise the Council’s Operation Rules. 
Background: The Council on Community Advocacy (COCA) has examined its Operational Rules and discovered that, in many instances, they did not align with the Council’s practices. Below is the process that the Council undertook to examine the current Operational Rules and how they could be streamlined:
· The Council formed a workgroup to examine the Operational Rules and provide recommendations to update them so that the Council’s written procedures align with the Council’s practices.
·  The workgroup met three times; April 10, June 23, and August 11, 2017. During these meetings, the workgroup discussed the Purpose of the Council. Throughout the course of these meetings, the workgroup realized that the work of the Council should be expanded, putting a greater emphasis on leadership and advocacy.
· The Council co-chairs, Mark Smith and Jack Brandt, presented the new direction of COCA to the AUCD Board of Directors during the Board Retreat in Seattle and it was very well received by Board members and AUCD leadership.
· On August 16, 2017, the COCA Steering Committee met and voted unanimously to put forth these recommendations to the Full Council. Recommendation #7 was revised by the COCA Steering Committee. 
Jack Brandt reviewed the recommendation.:
Recommendation #1: Change the name from the Council on Community Advocacy to the Council on Leadership and Advocacy.
Recommendation #2: The following charge will, if approved, replace the mission:
The Council strives to mentor and promote leaders with lived experience of disability, including their family members, and to serve as a link to the broader disability community.
Recommendation #3: Revise the purpose of the Council to:
The purpose of the Council is to enhance the Association by fostering current and new leaders with lived experience of disability, including their family members, to promote leadership in their programs and communities. Council membership will expand to include directors, faculty, staff, and advisors at center programs, and CAC members.
Recommendation #4: Revise the Membership Eligibility in order to include a diverse group of AUCD network members. The Membership Eligibility reads as follows:
Membership is open to anyone in the AUCD network. However, each center will designate an individual representative who will cast one vote when a matter before the Council requires such action.
Recommendation #5: Revise the rule for Election of Officers. There will be two co-chairs; one who identifies as a person with a disability and one who identifies as a family member of a person with a disability. Each co-chair serves one 3-year term. The election of the co-chairs should be staggered. The election of the co-chairs will occur during the last quarterly Full Council meeting before the AUCD annual meeting. To be eligible for the co-chair position, an individual must be a member of the Council and receive written assurance of financial support from their director to travel for AUCD Board meetings. The members need to be from a UCEDD, LEND, or IDDRC program and if a network member has at least two of these programs, then only one representative from each specific program is eligible to be elected co-chair.
The Secretary and Co-Secretary will continue to be elected during the Council meeting at the AUCD annual meeting.
Recommendation #6: Remove the language regarding committees and replace with designated representatives for each of what were formerly specified as committees. The designated representatives will be elected by the Council members during the AUCD annual meeting. The designated representatives will serve on the Council Steering Committee along with the Council officers. The designated representatives include Conference Planning, Public Policy, Multicultural Council, Training Director Council, Community Education and Dissemination Council, and Council on Research and Evaluation.
Recommendation #7: The Regional Representative will coordinate with every UCEDD, LEND, and IDDRC to ensure that they receive information and are actively participating in the Council’s activities. The Regional Representative will also act as the mentor contact point, directing information from the annual meeting and regional meetings.
Recommendation #8: The Past Chair may serve as an advisor and a mentor to the newest co-chair. The Past Chair will serve on the Executive Committee to provide continuity of leadership.
Recommendation #9: The Council leadership will consist of an Executive Committee which includes both co-chairs, both co-secretaries, and the Past Chair. The Executive Committee will generate the agendas for the meetings and will meet as necessary. There will be a Steering Committee made up of the Officers and the Designated Representatives in order to ensure that the Council’s work plan is being followed. The Steering Committee will meet monthly, except for the months with full Council calls (which occur quarterly).
Jack thanked the workgroup members for their work on the recommendations. Depending on the outcome of the vote, we need to put these recommendations into an operational rules format because they are currently general recommendations. Jack opens the floor for discussion:
Discussion of Recommendations: 
· The aspects of family engagement, lived experience, leadership, and past co-chair mentorship were well received. 
· Nominations would no longer be done from the floor as a result of these changes. 
· There was a question as to how these recommendation would affect the committees and their attendance to meetings. It was explained that this is an area where Council activities did not match Council Operational Rules. There have not truly been committees in the recent past, but more representatives. In areas where representatives are still needed, they will exist. This is moving us towards having representation infused across all AUCD activities, ensuring that lived experience is part of that conversation. 
The steering committee made the motion to approve the recommendations so they can be presented to the AUCD Board of Directors for their consideration. Maria seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 
The recommendations will be presented to the AUCD Board of Directors for their consideration on Monday, September 11th. An update will be provided. 
2017 AUCD Conference

Driving Change Session Planning Discussion (Action Requested)
At the June meeting, the driving change panel session was discussed. Mark and Jack  have received confirmations from Sharon Lewis and Sue Swenson to serve as panelists. The topic is Community Advocacy and Leadership.This session will discuss the intersection of the lived experience of disability and leadership within formal networks. COCA has been working on increased leadership, both within the network and also in other arenas. This session will highlight some key leaders in the disability field and open it up for an open forum to answer questions: 1) Is the network doing enough to promote leadership opportunities for people with disabilities and their families? and 2) What else can we do? We need to confirm people that will be facilitating at the roundtable. At the June call Maria, Jennifer Ulbricht, Mark Williams, Dawn Olson, and Kenny Taycher volunteered.

Proposed Concurrent Session with Community Education and Dissemination Council
We have been accepted to the AUCD conference and we will work with Jerry Alliston on the presentation. The session will go over how our Councils’ missions overlap and intersect. We will call for volunteers later. 
AUCD Update
Jessica Drennan introduced Dorothy Garcia as another AUCD liaison. AUCD is focused on conference planning. The AUCD Conference is two months away. There has been outreach to the UCEDDs related to hurricane Harvey and emergency preparedness. There are no other updates. 
Planning Committee Report
Mitchell Levitz informed everyone that they are in the process to responding to people who submitted proposals. There have been a lot of great presentations that the planning committee is looking forward to. He invites everyone to register for the AUCD Conference and to make hotel reservations. They are currently working on the agenda for the annual meeting and will be sending it out in the future, so keep an eye out for that. 
Nominating Committee Report
There are two positions open: family member with a disability co-chair and assistant secretary. If you are interested, let the nominating committee know. Regarding the co-chair position, it is limited to a three year term and is not eligible for re-election. Note, that co-chairs must get approval from their UCEDD director for travel expenses. The assistant secretary position is eligible for re-election. 
There was a sentiment to keep Mark Smith on for another year as co-chair
As for the COCA award, there were no nominations from within the network. Mark and Jack have decided to nominate an organization that will be revealed at the awards ceremony. They are still working on confirmation. 
Legislative Committee Report
Funding for the CHIP program expires September 30th. There is a discussion about stabilizing the ACA that governors have pushed forward so that the ACA can get back to where it was. Insurance companies are looking at raising their premiums significantly due to Congress’ repeated and failed efforts to repeal the ACA. Keep an eye out for the September 4th In-Brief on the AUCD website. There has been a new report released on older adults with disabilities in assisted living that may lead to new legislation. Also, a reminded that every Tuesday Liz Weintraub does Tuesdays with Liz, which has expert guests discuss recent legislative issues. Another law to be on the lookout for is the ADA Restoration Act. Contact Kim Musheno if you have any other legislative questions. 
Next Call 
Mitchell makes a motion to adjourn the meeting. Cindy seconds the motions. The motion passed unanimously. 
October 18th (Steering Committee Call)
Future Calls and Meetings 
November 5th (Full COCA Meeting at Annual Meeting)
